OSTA Board Meeting – October 2, 2009    9:10 – 12:50 am.

In Attendance   Joyce Cheatham, Peggy Alexander, Kay Emde, Tamara Lookabaugh, Jeff Patterson, Suzanne Spradling, Sue Hull, Bob Melton, Tina Rogers, Gail Loving, Pam Christol and Deborah Hill. Attending through teleconference: DeAnn Deason, Becky Hammack.

I.  Minutes approved for the August 1, 2009 meeting.

II.  Reports:

Gail Loving was introducted as our new membership director.

Kay Emde – Currently we have 49 proposals for presentation.  This is a good response since we had 24 at last years conference.  A great deal of discussion took place regarding the number of sessions and format to allow this meaning presenters.  The following conference format was determined would work.  Vendors will be allowed to set up at 7 am.  


7:45 - 8:20 

registration and continental breakfast


8:20 - 8:25 

brief welcome of participants

8:30-9:30 

Session one  

9:40-10:40 

Session two

10:40-11:10

Break/Vendors/Silent Auction

11:10-12:10

Session three

12:20-1:20

Lunch in the ballroom (Dean of College/Awards)

1:30-2:30

Session four

2:30-3:00

Break/Vendors/Silent Auction ends at 3:00

3:00-4:00

Session five

This tentative schedule will need to be confirmed with UCO, Beth Allan but should be placed on the website by Bob so vendors and participants will be able to anticipate attendance times. 

A motion was made for Board Members to pay $10 membership fees and t-shirt fees but their conference fee would be waived.  This was passed with one vote against.

Pam Christol will be reimbursed $119.75 rather than the $215.00 which was approved in the June minutes for her expenses at the NSTA conference.

Bob Melton will be paid $1000.00 for his annual fee for maintaining the website.

In the Treasurer’s Report, Peggy Alexander requested clarification on how long she needed to keep registrations now that they were being sent to her address rather than the membership director.  Peggy will forward this information on to Gail to collect and this will be maintained through electronic format.  Hard copies of registration may be kept for up to 5 years but Gail will do some research into this matter.  Peggy will also send a list of T-shirt orders from the conference registrations to DeAnn so she can hold out these shirts for those who have preregistered.  Suzanne would also like Peggy to send her a list of preconference registrations so she can make conference nametags.  Current balance in checking is $8,302.61 and $12,784.56 in savings.  

Peggy also asked for clarification regarding P.O.s for the conference.  She will receive and take care of these.  

DeAnn asked about the t-shirt order and a motion was made and approved to increase the number or shirts ordered to 100 rather that 60 to include more mediums and some smalls if DeAnn is able to get the vendor to agree to this change.   

The Membership Report from Gail Loving included a discussion on how best to set up a new electronic format which is more efficient to keep track of our membership.  Gail proposed setting up queries so we can easily track specific member demographics.  Some of the queries listed were:  OSTA district, subject, grade level, business, expiration, email, awardees, years of membership, etc...  One of Gail’s goals is to create a conference interface for members to update information electronically.  She would like to see if she can work with Bob to create an interface like this eventually on our website so members can update information and perhaps eventually register online to cut down on paper. Gail will look into how far back she needs to keep paper records.  There was a discussion about calendar renewal for membership but this cannot be discussed until the constitution changes have been voted upon at the fall conference.

Bob asked for assistance from Peggy Alexander regarding account information to look into using PayPal.  Tina Rogers has also made the suggestion that Bob check out the site they use to manage athletic purchases online in their school district called: “Demisphere.”  Bob will look into setting up online registration for membership but there are some issues since our site is not set up in a manner that easily allows for the use of an interface program.  

Nomination Report included a discussion on positions still open and those needed to be filled.  It was determined the following would be presented to the membership on the ballot with some last minute checking by Suzanne.

H.S. Division director:  Tina Rogers

Elementary Division director: Annette Huett? Tamara will check with her

District I, NE:  Becky Hammack

District III, SW:  Marie Pool ? Suzanne will check with her

District V, Tulsa:  Adrienne?  Suzanne will check with her

Vice-President:  ________

Secretary:  Tamara Lookabaugh

BAP/”Science Matters” Report from Suzanne was a reminder that we need to think about how to spend the rest of the money we have allocated from NSTA and request that money early to receive it in a timely manner.    We currently have the tentative date of July 30th for our Science Safety Summit in 2010 and a it was proposed to extend this into a 2-3 day summit which may include other speakers with hot topics.  Jeff agreed to look into having Michael Killenski or some other powerful speakers come and we share the cost with the SDE-K20 Metro Area districts so we may address formative assessment.  He will pursue this into our new calendar year so we can set this up soon.

Old Business:  “ Fall Conference Logistics”

1.  Jeff and Kay Emde will contact Beth regarding the number of rooms, at least 10 per session, location of vendors and time when they may set up and where is the Silent Auction to be set up?

2.  Motion was made and approved to provide breakfast,  lunch and tshirts for the student workers and they will pay their $10 membership fee.  The membership fee cannot be waived or reduced based on our current constitution.

3. Motion was made and approved to pay a $300 stipend for a tech support person from UCO for the day for the day of the conference.

4.  Motion was made and approved for the food & beverages of the conference not to exceed $16.00/person.  Jeff and Kay will confirm the final arrangements with Beth Allan and the UCO food service.  The tentative selection was:  Continental breakfast, $4.50 per person, Lunch buffet (deli) $8.50/person and about 10-12 lbs of snacks @ $6 per lb.  

5.  Nominations for awards:

Motion was made and seconded for the following awardee recepients at the 2009 Fall Conference:

OSTA Elementary Award – Annette Huett, Kelley Elementary, Moore, OK

OSTA Highschool Award – Susan Baker, Putnam City North H.S., Putnam City, OK

OSTA College Award – Dr. Fabiola Janiak-Spens, OCCC, Biotechnology Program

Jack Renner Distinguished Service Award = Dr. Gordon Uno, University of Oklahoma

Tamara will contact the recepients of the Elem., H.S. and College Award.  Bob will contact the recepient of the Jack Renner Award.

Tamara and Jeff will work on getting plaques made for the 4 awardees for the conference.

6.  Silent Auction report:  

Peggy and Joyce need more items for the auction and would like to get confirmation on where to set up and the number of tables available from Pam.  Peggy and Joyce will make sure they have signs reflecting the profits from the Silent Auction will go to the OJAS and Science Fair Awards in the Spring.

7.  Signage at UCO for the Fall Conference:

Jeff and Kay will check with Beth Allan to make sure that all of the signs are created and displayed around the conference for the rooms, meeting areas and directions from the parking areas to the science building/atrium/ballroom.

8.  Registration -  Several board members have agreed to man the table.  Someone needs to be available througout the day so members will need to switch off in order to provide assistance to members or other matters.

9.  Membership forms on site – Jeff will bring extra forms for those wanting to join and attend the day of the conference.

10.  Packets – Deborah Hill will work on this with the help of students and the day of the conference.  Deborah will contact Beth Allan about pens/pads of paper to put in a folder.  Extra folders from last year were left with Jeff at the ASC in Norman for Deborah to pick up.  

11.  Tshirts – Deborah will meet with DeAnn to pick up the tshirts before the conference.  DeAnn needs to send the invoice to Peggy so she can pay the tshirt vendor.

12.  Access to a copier -  Jeff will ask Beth for access to a copier and copy paper.  

13.  Dean at UCO to speak at lunch.  Jeff will talk to Beth about having the Dean welcome everyone at lunch rather than in the morning.

14.  Suzanne will bring the ballot of officers and copies and nametags for conference.

Motion to adjourn at 12:50.  Moved, seconded and approved.  Next meeting will be after the fall conference at approximately 4:15 pm.  
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